Horning Parish Council News – February/March 2015
Parish Council Meetings: Because of bank holidays and elections coming up, meetings will be as follows:
Monday 2nd March - HPC meeting, St Benet’s Hall
Monday 13th April - HPC meeting, St Benet’s Hall 
Thursday 14th May – Annual Parish Meeting, Village Hall Annex
Monday 18th May – Annual Parish Council meeting, Village Hall Annex 
Monday 6th July – HPC meeting, St Benet’s Hall
All meetings start at 7pm.
Mobile Phone Reception: The Council is involved with the Vodafone Sure Signal project to improve mobile reception in Horning. Vodafone have surveyed possible properties for installing equipment and we are hoping to proceed to the next stage soon.  
The Three Rivers Way (3RW): Congratulations to the Three Rivers Way Association for the successful funding obtained for Phase 1 (Hoveton to Horning). With funding of £715,000 from the Dept for Transport and a further £257,000 from NCC, Broads Authority and others, the scheme will be implemented by summer 2016.  
Parking on the Restricted Byway in front of St Benet’s Green: The Council has agreed to take steps to prevent vehicles parking on this part of the Restricted Byway by the installation of heavy duty planters. Should you, as an individual or a business, be interested in sponsoring a planter or the plants within it, please contact the Clerk.  We have also agreed to convene a working party to look at the longer term vision for St Benet’s Green and the surrounding area. If you would like to be on the working party or have particular suggestions, please contact the Clerk. 
Hedges: Now is the time to trim your hedges, including those that are next to a pavement or footpath. Our thanks to Robert Kittle, who has kindly cut the Recreation Ground hedges bordering Mill Hill and Pinewood Drive.
Tender for Litter Picking: If you are interested in tendering for this service, please contact the Clerk for details.
Dog Waste Bag Dispenser: This has been installed at the Recreation Ground near the entrance to the car park. The dog waste bin from Upper Street has been relocated to the Horning crossroads near the entrance to the public footpath. 
Parking: You are reminded that vehicles should not be parked on grass verges or grassed areas. 
Road Works: We have been informed that part of Lower Street near the New Inn will be closed to through traffic for a period of up to 3 days from 10th March to replace a manhole cover. Diversion signs will be put in place.  
Agenda Items: If you wish a particular issue of topic to be placed on the agenda and discussed by the council, it is essential that you provide written details (by post or email) to the Clerk at least 10 days before the meeting.
Next Parish Council Meeting: The next monthly meeting is on Monday 2nd March 2015 at 7pm in St Benet’s Hall. Members of the public are welcome.
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